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The spark of an idea for this book began over a decade ago in Vienna, 
Austria. With multiple zigzags and border crossings along the way, the 
idea traveled back and forth with me across continents, oceans, and 
cities near and far – from Los Angeles and Palo Alto, to Ankara and 
Istanbul, to Cologne and Berlin, and finally, to Richmond, Virginia. The 
idea and the book that emerged from it transformed along the way, as I 
wrote, revised, and revised again, each time incorporating new tidbits of 
information, grand ideas, and constructive feedback from colleagues and 
friends. This may be the “final” version, but, as this book ultimately con-
cludes, the very concept of finality is itself elusive. After all, to paraphrase 
Jonathan Petropoulos, my mentor at Claremont McKenna College and 
the person who first inspired me to become a historian, “Our writing is 
never done. We just give up on it.”

At Stanford University, I began putting this idea on paper. My doc-
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“chase rainbows,” as I have often quipped. She infused this project with 
empathy and humanity, modeling how to center the history of everyday 
life and the power of ordinary people to shape geopolitical change. Ali 
Yaycıoğlu pushed me to tell a Turkish story, not only a German one, 
and to think in broader terms about space, place, landscapes, and jour-
neys across layers of time. J. P. Daughton introduced me to transna-
tional history, expanding my narrow idea of what “Europe” means, who 
“Europeans” are, and where the boundaries of “Europe” lie. Tara Zahra 
generously joined my committee from afar, helping me place my story 
within the larger histories of European migration, gender, sexuality, and 
the family.
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My colleagues at the Documentation Centre and Museum for 
Migration to Germany (DOMiD e.V.) in Cologne hosted me in-house 
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bus arrived just three hours after Turkey’s 2016 military coup, and the 
Karahan family took great care to make sure that I felt secure.

It became clear early on that Cambridge University Press, the German 
Historical Institute (GHI), Washington DC, and the Friends of the GHI 
would be strong partners in this project. Liz Friend-Smith at Cambridge 
guided me clearly and efficiently through the acquisition process. The 
GHI has supported this project since 2017, when I presented one of my 
first conference papers at the inaugural Bucerius Young Scholars Forum. 
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Two subsequent talks at the GHI elicited lively audience questions that 
enriched this book. One of those talks occurred in November 2019, 
when I was fortunate to be awarded the Fritz Stern Dissertation Prize 
of the Friends of the GHI. I thank the members of the prize committee 
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